Teacher Researcher Networking Plan- Melissa Barker, Tamara Harms and Sarah Godsey

Pre-Expedition:

Communication has been easy and ongoing right from my acceptance as part of the research team. I was able to meet with Dr. Tamara Harms at University of Alaska-Fairbanks when I was at orientation. Tamara was in Boulder for a conference and PolarTREC helped support her to stay an extra day to work with my students. This was a fantastic opportunity for my students to meet a real researcher, learn about the project we will be working on at Toolik and to learn more about carbon cycling. Tamara brought an infrared gas analyzer with her that allowed my students to conduct mini soil respiration experiments. She also brought active layer and permafrost soil samples for the students to investigate. I think this connection will help my current students be more invested in my expedition once I leave school and they are following my journals. Tamara and Sarah have both identified scientific papers that are important for our work. We are holding Skype paper discussions with the field team to discuss the papers and how they relate to the project. 

In the Field:
There will be many scientific topics around biogeochemistry and hydrology that I will be interested in discussing when we are in the field. I also look forward to learning and performing protocols for different data collection. I feel that my researchers are excited to help me learn the concepts related to our project and my hope is that I will be able to assist them in figuring out ways to communicate some of the key concepts to students at many different levels (once I more fully understand them myself!). Also, while in the field, my journals will be a source of information for students and community members to learn about Tamara and Sarah’s work.

Post-Expedition Networking: 
Once I have had the experience of being in the field, I will be able to develop lessons to communicate key concepts in a hands-on way.  I hope to be able to help build curriculum around usage of the time-lapse camera, soil temperature, snow depth and thaw depth measurements. This being the first year of the project, we will have to figure out what visuals from the time-lapse cameras will be most useful. Additionally, I hope to work with my researchers to create lessons to convey the concepts of nutrient spiraling and connectivity to high school level students. I will continue to communicate with the field team through Skype and email. Both Sarah and Tamara come to Boulder for projects they are working on, so I hope to be able to get them into my classroom in the future. 

